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New workshop!
I have two announcements to share.
• We have an exciting new program for 
October! Jen Weber will give an inspir-
ing talk on the art of Japanese temari. 
Temari are decorative handmade balls 
(can you spot them here?) that are 
creatively wrapped and embroidered in 
beautiful geometric patterns. Sign up 
NOW for this relaxing and fun 
workshop. We will have a ball! 
See page 6 for details.
• The NSNG Member Sale is 
back and will take place at our 
potluck meeting on Dec 5. Sell 
items you have made, or special 
supplies that would be of interest to 
our members. There is no table fee and 
you keep all the proceeds. If you are 
interested in selling, please contact me 
or sign up at our September 5 meeting.  
     See you then!          

  – Jan Harrington, 
NSNG President and Newsletter Editor

Food, fun and fashion at summer potluck

Susan Kenyon, in crocheted 
top, chats with Irene Lambo. 
Thank you Debbie De Palma 
for taking this photo – and 
those below!

Sarah Ajlouni used fabric printed 
with the Mona Lisa to make her 
dress. She is joined by new member, 

Cathy Quinn, 
celebrating 
summer in all 
white, and 
Shelby Ricci.

Nona Flores 
in her sashiko 
stitched jacket. 

Guests filled their plates with yummy food. The 
Freebie Table was overflowing with goodies.

Fall Calendar
September • Quilter Marge Tucker
Sept 5 – Hybrid Lecture and Meeting 
• Freebie Table • Show & Tell • Service
Sept 5, 6 & 7 – In-person Workshop
Sept 13 – Fabric dying Mini Workshop 

October • Temari Artist Jen Weber
Oct 3 – Hybrid Lecture and Meeting
Oct 3, 4 & 5 –  In-person Workshop
Oct 3 – Crochet Mini Workshop

November 3, 4 & 5 • Fine Art of Fiber

November • Textile Artist Anne Kelly
Nov 7 – Hybrid Lecture and Meeting
Nov 7, 8  & 9 – In-Person Workshop

December 5 • Holiday Potluck, 
Member Challenge and Member Sale

Monday Meet-Ups
Sept 25, Oct 23, Nov 27

  More than 45 members of NSNG gathered for our 
potluck on July 11. Thank you to all who helped and 

especially to Julie Rivera for organizing the event. Julie 
is announcing the winners of herb plants placed on all 
tables. Red polka dot mushrooms were the centerpieces.

Anne Goldberg made this quilt as a wedding gift. 
The couple lives in the middle of a forest with 
a swimming pool, pond and creek outside their 
door.  Anne translated that with water-colored 
fabric. Show & Tell is welcome at all meetings! www.NSNG.org



Events and Exhibits
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“Who Dunnit” is a digital collage that was 
assembled in Adobe Photoshop with purchased 
and royalty free stock photos. I printed it onto 
silk from my home printer, painted it with fabric 
paints to highlight particular areas and finally 
quilted it. I was inspired by Louise Penny and 
her fourth book of the Inspector Gamache 
series, “A Rule Against Murder.”
   I am pleased to have this piece included in the 
juried “Anthology” exhibit hosted by the Tall 
Grass Arts Association. The annual show runs 
through Sept 17 and features a wide variety of 
subjects and techniques. 
• Tall Grass Arts Association Gallery,
located at 367 Artists Walk, Park Forest.
Gallery Hours: Tuesday-Saturday, 11 am - 4 pm
www.tallgrassarts.org

Joan Bratton will have some pieces in 
this quilt show in Woodridge,

 Sept 23 and 24.

Darcy Berg in Park Forest

Lezlie Lenz is one of ten mixed-media artists with works in this exhibit:
    “I am standing next to “It Will Be Better Soon” – a collage I made during Covid.
I have a figure in most of my pieces. She may be an angel. She is there to symbol-
ize hope and protection and is floating over the world. The media in this collage 
includes glued found papers in the border and scallops colored with prismacolor 
pencils. Her skirt is collaged and colored with prismacolor pencils, all done on 
Rives paper. I like my art to bring others encouragement and happiness.”
     Nona Flores also has six small framed fabric collages in the show that were 
started in Deb Fell’s NSNG Zoom class in September of 2020. All the artists are 
fellow students in an independent study mixed media class given by Ina Beierle 
and Alexis Kanarek at The Art Center, Highland Park.
• “The Uncooperative Show” is at A.I.R. Studio and Gallery, 348 Tudor Court, 
Glencoe, across from Writers Theatre. The show runs through Sept 2.
Gallery hours: Thursday, Friday and Saturday, Noon to 5:00 pm.
https://www.airstudio348.com/

Wisconsin Sheep and Wool Festival Sept 8 - 10
Sarah Ajlouni recommends this fun Wisconsin festival. 

Lots of sheep, exhibits, competitions, vendors and classes
(some still have openings). Visit the website for info.

Jefferson County Fair Park, 503 N. Jackson Avenue, Jefferson, WI 
https://wisconsinsheepandwoolfestival.com/

Lezlie Lenz and Nona Flores in Glencoe show

•   •   •

Share your work, info about shows and other recommendations! 
Send info to Newsletter Editor, Jan Harrington

 janqharrington@gmail.com

Check out these exhibits featuring work
by members of NSNG!

https://www.airstudio348.com/


NSNG Mini-Workshops
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• Workshop Registration is made available 
to NSNG members before being made 
open to the general public.
• Registrants must have a fully paid NSNG 
membership and a current Participant 
Agreement on file in order to qualify for 
the member price for a workshop.
• The number of participants in a work-
shop is determined by the instructor and 
is not open to NSNG’s discretion.
Workshop Registration Procedure:
• Space in the workshop cannot be guar-
anteed or held without payment.
Registration and Payment:
• Payment is made by credit card online at 

our website, NSNG.org
• If the workshop is full, you can request 
to be put on the waiting list.
Non-Members:
• A non-member must pay an additional 
$20 fee and have a current Participant 
Agreement on file.
Waiting List:
• In the event that all spaces in a work-
shop are filled, a waiting list will be start-
ed for that workshop; there is no charge 
to be on the waiting list. 
• A potential registrant on the waiting list 
will be contacted if a currently registered 
participant wants to sell their spot.

• The sale must be transacted through the 
Workshop Registrar.
• If there is no waiting list for the work-
shop, no refund is available.
Supply Lists:
• A supply list is available for each work-
shop on the NSNG website.
• The supply list and logistics are sent in a 
reminder email to the workshop partic-
ipants about a month in advance of the 
workshop.

Direct inquiries to Workshop Registrar, 
Janet Tuzzolino, 

jmtuzz@gmail.com, 847-707-1739

NSNG WORKSHOP REGISTRATION INFORMATION & POLICIES

Join us on ZOOM, 10:00 am - Noon on Wed, 
Sept 13, to dye cotton fabric into lovely 
shades of pink using avocado pits! Elizabeth 
Guillette will guide us through the process 
in your own kitchen.
Materials needed:
• Cotton fabric that should be washed to 
remove any sizing, dirt or oil. 
• Avocado pits. Wash and dry thoroughly 
and place them in the freezer. You will need 
about 7 - 10 pits per yard of fabric. More 
pits yield a darker color.
• A large stainless steel pot and spoon.
• Baking soda.
• String or rubber bands for tie dye (opt).
Make sure to soak your fabric or natural fi-
bers in clean water for at least half an hour 
before the workshop. 

• The fee is $10 per person, cash or check 
payable to NSNG, which will be donated to 
NSNG Service for THIS workshop. 
• To sign up, ask questions, or learn how 
YOU CAN TEACH A MINI-WORKSHOP, 
send an email to Mini-Workshop Chair, 
Elizabeth Guillette, ekguillette@gmail.com

Fabric dying with avocado pits • Wed, Sept 13

Workshop registration is now open for Sept, Oct and Nov, 2023. Jan and Feb, 2024, will open on Sept 5 
and workshops for March, April and May, 2024, will open on Nov 7. Register online at NSNG.org

Learn a new pattern at this in person mini-workshop after 
our Oct 3rd meeting, 1:00 - 3:00 pm at the Northbrook 
Public Library,  1201 Cedar Lane (not far from Gloria Dei).
     Susan Kenyon will take you step by step through a pro-
cess to crochet a granny square that is just a bit different 
than is usually done. The pattern repeats row 4 until the 
square is the size you want. Use two contrasting solid col-
ors of a size 4 worsted smooth solid color yarn. Scrap yarn 
is good for practice, but use at least a medium size ball.  
Use an H 5mm hook or the hook you need to crochet 
loose. This photo shows 20 squares.
• The fee is $10, payable to Susan Kenyon. To sign up, 
send an email to Susan Kenyon, slkenyon@aol.com, and 
Elizabeth Guillette, ekguillette@gmail.com

Crochet granny square pattern • Tues, Oct 3

Member Challenge 
“It’s in the Bag!” is this year’s Member 
Challenge. Use your favorite tech-
nique to create something around this 
theme. All work submitted should be 
the submitter’s original design (no kits, 
commercial charts, etc.) and should 
have been completed within the last 
2 years. Work that has been previ-
ously exhibited at Guild functions is 
discouraged. Entries must have a fiber 
element. 
     Your project will be displayed at 
our Dec 5 meeting and members in 
attendance will vote for their favorite 
entry. You must be a member to enter 
and vote. NSNG workshop certificates 

will be awarded for 
$100 First Place, 
$75 Second Place, 
and $50 Third 
Place. Certificates 
must be redeemed 
for one of the next 
year’s workshops. 

• Please let Penny Burns know if you 
will enter this challenge. Include your 
name, the name of the entry, and how 
it should be displayed (hung or on a 
table).    

– Penny Burns, Member Challenge 
Chair, pburns@jbosh.com

It’s in
the

BAG!

   2023
Member Challenge

The Dec 5th meeting will also 
include our Member Sale!



s
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Just a reminder that all applications to 
the Fine Art of Fiber exhibit and boutique 
are DUE BY SEPTEMBER 12.  Application 
forms and information are available on 
the show website, https://fineartoffiber.
org/guild-member-forms.  You may bring 
them to the Sept 5 meeting or mail to the 
person listed on the form.
     This year’s show runs Friday - Sunday,  
November 3-5 at the Chicago Botanic 
Garden on Lake Cook Rd. in Glencoe.
     The SignUp Genius website for volun-
teer signups will open early in October. 
All exhibitors are required to do 1-2 
volunteer stints during the show (see 
show information sheet for details). This 
year there is an additional opportunity to 
volunteer at the NSNG education table –
please contact Lu Betcher or Barb Maneck 
if you are interested. Boutique volunteer 
signups will be done by Ronna Leibach. 
     Our stalwart Silent Auction organizers 
Chris Deering and Gretchen Alexander ask 
that all Silent Auction items be turned in 
at the Sept or Oct meeting to give them 
time to price and organize items. 
    We will have printed show postcards 
(shown above) available for distribution 
to members at the September meeting. 
We will also have postcards designated 
for area quilt and fiber shops.  If you are 
able to drop off a pile of postcards to one 
of these shops,  we would appreciate your 
help. The digital postcard may be down-
loaded from the website.

 – Nona Flores, Fine Art of Fiber Chair

Fine Art of Fiber
submissions due

Days for Girls honors our service team
The NSNG service group was busy during the early part of the summer working on 
Days for Girls components. We are very happy and proud to share the news that we 
obtained the required Gold Standard recertification from Days for Girls for 2 sizes of 

shields and liners and the drawstring 
bags. This required submitting photo-
graphic documentation proving we met 
exacting standards for fabric, sizing, 
and stitching of the components. Bettie 
Westcott and Candace Rich spearheaded 
this effort, with help from Sue Babbs. 
Volunteer Kathleen Field has been ex-
traordinarily busy, having dropped off 531 
shields this summer!! And she is working 
on more even now. Thank you Kathleen!!

– Candace Rich

Service opportunities abound
Please turn in the completed service project kits you took home from an NSNG 
meeting in the spring.  Those finished pillow cases and lap quilts are needed at 
women’s shelters, for children in foster care, and nursing care homes.  A collec-
tion basket will be available at the Service Table!  Thank you to everyone who has 
completed a kit or two.  More kits will be available for you to take home.
    Love to sew, knit, try new things, or want to use up some of your stash?  Con-
sider taking on one for more of the Service Projects promoted by NSNG.  The 
NSNG website has information and instructions for making Quilts of Valor quilt 
blocks, placemats for Meals on Wheels, knit or crochet baby hats, pillowcases, 
and quilts for Neonatal Intensive Care Units and nursing home residents.  Every 
project has value and will make a difference for its recipient.  
     Jeanette Page welcomes NSNG members to her Northbrook home on Wednes-
day mornings to sew for Service Projects.  Members gather at 10:00 am and sew 
for a couple of hours before sharing lunch together.  Please call Jeanette at 708-
902-0087 to tell her you are planning to come.
     And for something different – the “Loose Ends Project.”  Sometimes things 
are left unfinished. We keep your loved ones close by completing the projects 
they’ve left behind. Loose Ends welcomes knitters, crocheters, and handwork 
crafters of all sorts from anywhere in the world. What a difference you could 
make to a family!  It is a lovely project to read about even if you don’t sign up.  
Handcrafters of the world working together for good!  Visit the website to learn 
more, https://www.looseendsproject.org/

 – Gretchen Alexander, Service Chair

Silent Auction donations accepted now!
Please consider donating one or more of your creations to the Silent Auction at the 
Fine Art of Fiber.  Wall hangings, small quilts, scarves, kitchen items, table runners, 
holiday décor, hand dyed fabric, doll clothes, purses, jewelry, and accessories of all 
kinds are sought after items at the Silent Auction. Funds raised through the Silent 
Auction help to underwrite NSNG workshops and service projects. 
     Please bring your Silent Auction donations to the September meeting.  Attach a 
Silent Auction Donation Form to each item. This donation form can be found at the 
Fine Art of Fiber website, https://fineartoffiber.org/guild-member-forms.
• If you have questions, please contact Chris Deering at chris@toldme.com or 773-351-
8651 or Gretchen Alexander at gretchen.alexander@sbcglobal.net or 847-257-2507.
     Thank you for donating!

Illinois Quilters, Inc.,  

North Suburban NeedleArts Guild,  

and Weavers Guild of the North Shore present

FINE ART OF FIBER  
November 3 – 5 

10 a.m. – 5 p.m.

Free for members and with general admission ticket 

November 3 – 5

Thank you to all who contribute 
their time and talents to make the 

Fine Art of Fiber a success!



September 2023
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IN-PERSON WORKSHOP:   
Improv Curves and Circles                   FEE: $190
Tues, Sept 5:  1:00 pm – 4:00 pm (CT)
Wed, Sept 6:  9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT)
Thurs, Sept 7:  9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT)
Circles are a magical shape with no beginning or end and the 
creative possibilities with circles are endless. In this work-
shop Marge will teach two different techniques to explore the 
magic of circles and curves in your own work. One technique 
is Marge’s method to improv piece abstract circles. The sec-
ond technique Marge shares in this workshop is her method 
used to improv piece the Dresden plate block, as she did in her 
award-winning quilt, Burst.  

Over twenty-five years ago, Marge 
made her first quilt for friends 
expecting their first child. That first 
quilt was a traditional pieced quilt; 
today Marge focuses on abstract 
improvisational designs. Although 
she may start a quilt with a general 
concept and color palette, she 
proceeds to piece her quilts with-
out a definitive image of what the 
finished piece will look like. She 
sees where she is led. Her quilts 
are in private collections in Canada 
and the United States.

• WEBSITE: www.margetuckerquilts.com
(with links to social media)

HYBRID LECTURE: Tues, Sept 5, 9:30 am (CT):
My Life in Quilts: The Good, the Bad, and the Ugly

In this lecture, Marge talks about her quilting journey, from the 
first quilt she remembers seeing, to becoming a quilting instruc-
tor and fiber artist.  She will discuss the way quilting has changed 
her life and her inspirations for quilt designs. 

Quilter Marge Tucker
Marge’s award-winning Dresden plate quilt titled Burst.

Student 
sample of 
Dresden 
plate block 
in progress.

REGISTER FOR THIS WORKSHOP ONLINE AT OUR WEBSITE: www.nsng.org 

https://www.margetuckerquilts.com/


IN-PERSON WORKSHOP:    FEE: $195
Temari 101: A Beginner’s Course in Japanese Temari

 Tues, Oct 3:   1:00 pm – 4:00 pm (CT)
 Wed, Oct 4:    9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT)
 Thurs, Oct 5:             9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT)
   Come explore the ancient Japanese art of temari – 
  beautiful embroidered balls. Students begin with a pre-

pared ball and dive immediately into the fun of creating geo-
metric designs with pearl cotton and simple stitches. During 

the two and a half days, participants learn all the fundamentals 
of the craft: how to wrap and prepare the balls for stitching, 
marking for different designs, stitching basics, and layered and 
woven design fundamentals. Temari is a perfect medium to 
explore bold color choices, and students will be encouraged to 

work with color combinations out of 
their artistic comfort zone. 
• All supplies except the DMC pearl 
cotton 5 are included. Students will be 
provided with enough materials and 
patterns to complete four unique temari, 
and instructions for two bonus projects 
to complete on their own. Students can 
either purchase DMC pearl cotton 5 
skeins from the instructor or bring along 
their own (12 skeins at a minimum).

October 2023
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Jen Weber has been a fiber arts addict since the early 2000s.  
Her background in mathematics heavily influences her love 
of patterns in all of her pursuits.  While she teaches weaving, 
spinning, and dyeing, her true passion of Japanese temari was 
discovered in 2011.  Jen is an active member of various weav-

ing and fiber arts guild, Complex 
Weavers, and the Japanese Temari 
Association (JTA), with whom she 
is a certified teacher (Shihan).  Her 
original creations has been featured 
in numerous exhibitions, including 
the Akita National Temari Compe-
tition in Japan, in which she was 
awarded the Governer’s Prize in 
2019.
     Jen is always looking to expand 
her own knowledge of fiber-related 

fields, but above all, her passion is for teaching.  She strives to 
make “heavy” topics understandable for all of her students, 
and to provide them with the techniques and skills necessary 
to continue exploring their fiber passions.  Her pet peeve is 
hearing people say they “can’t do something” 
before they even try, and her mission is to 
spread the addiction of fiber arts. Oh... 
and she REALLY loves bunnies.

Temari artist Jen Weber

HYBRID LECTURE – 
Tues, Oct 3, 9:30 am (CT):
All About Japanese Temari
Come and learn all about the ancient 
craft of Japanese temari (embroidered 
thread balls).  Find out about the history and 
development of this unusual art, right up to its present day prev-
alence both in Japan and around the world.  The secrets of what 
is actually inside these lovely creations will be revealed, as well 
as what they are used for and how they 
are made. You’ll learn about some of the 
different geometries and patterns that 
are unique to this craft.  Best of all, you’ll 
get to see oodles of examples. There will 
be plenty of time for questions, so bring 
your curiosity and get ready to fall in love 
with the amazing art of Japanese temari!

• WEBSITE: 
www.cleverbunnystudio.com

REGISTER FOR THIS WORKSHOP ONLINE AT OUR WEBSITE: www.nsng.org 

Jen Weber believes strongly that creativity and proficiency grow best
in a relaxed and fun atmosphere, so be ready to have some fun.

https://cleverbunnystudio.com/
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Anne Kelly is a mixed media textile artist, author and tutor living 
and working in Kent, England. She was educated in Canada and 
granted two consecutive Greenshields Scholarships, a presti-
gious international award given to artists who “demonstrate the 
determination and talent to pursue a lifetime career in their art 
practice.” Anne’s richly layered and densely hand and machine 
embroidered works are reminiscent of tapestries. Her work is 
driven by narrative and more recently by issues of conservation 
and migration. She exhibits internationally, often combining 
exhibitions with her teaching. 

• WEBSITE: www.annekellytextiles.com
(with links to her blog and social media)

HYBRID LECTURE – 
Tues, Nov 7, 9:30 am (CT):
My Practice
Join Anne Kelly, an award winning 
textile artist, author and tutor 
based in the UK. In this one hour 
talk (with Q and A session), Anne 
will discuss her influences, inspi-
rations, recent exhibitions, and 
work. Anne is a member of the 
Embroiderers Guild, the European 
Textile Network and a member of 
the Crafts Council Directory. Her 
large mixed media textile embroi-
deries are exhibited and collected 
in the UK and internationally. Her 
five books for Batsford are widely 
collected and studied in the UK 
and around the world. 

Textile Artist Anne Kelly

IN-PERSON WORKSHOP:          FEE: $165
House and Home         
Tues, Nov 7: 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm (CT)
Wed, Nov 8:  9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT)
Thurs, Nov 9:  9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT)
In this course with author, artist and tutor Anne Kelly you will 
be working from your own choice of house or place (building) 

that holds a special memory for you. You will make 
a small hanging piece. Using basic but effective 
techniques taken from her books, Anne will show 
you how to create a mixed media collage using 
items from your collections and charity shop finds. 
Your piece will be embellished and richly decorated 
to create a special souvenir or gift. It can be added 
to a larger piece at a later date if desired. Sewing 
machines are useful but not essential. You should 
choose colours that suit your house/building and 
an image of your house/building to work from 
before the course.

Sample of Anne’s mixed-media folding books.

“For me, stitching is a form of drawing. 
I entrap elements of the world in my 
textiles, then draw over them, making 
a new piece of tapestry-like fabric.”

– Anne Kelly, from TextileArts.org article,
Anne Kelly: Everyday layers, bound with stitch

REGISTER FOR THIS WORKSHOP ONLINE AT OUR WEBSITE: www.nsng.org 

November 2023

www.annekellytextiles.com
TextileArts.org


January 2024
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Amanda McCavour is a Canadian artist who works with stitch to create large-scale 
embroidered installations. McCavour holds a BFA from York University where 
she studied drawing and a MFA in Fibers and Material Studies at Tyler School 
of Art in Philadelphia, PA.  McCavour shows her work in galleries nationally and 
internationally with recent solo exhibitions in Ottawa (ON), Virginia Beach (VA) 
and Vancouver (BC). She has received numerous awards and scholarships from 
the Ontario Crafts Council, The Canada Council for the Arts, The Handweavers 
and Spinners Guild of America, The Ontario Society of Artists, The Surface Design 
Association and The Embroiderers Guild of America. 
• WEBSITE: www.amandamccavour.com  (with links to social media)

VIRTUAL LECTURE – Tues, Jan 2, 9:30 am (CT): Dancing with Thread
In this lecture, Amanda McCouver will share a range of embroidered sculptures 
and installations. McCouver sees the sewing machine as a tool to draw with 
thread and she will describe the way that she uses this tool to create a wide range 
of pieces. McCouver will share works in process and describe 
some of the design work that goes into each piece giving a 
behind the scenes look at her art practice.

Artist Amanda McCavour

VIRTUAL WORKSHOP:        FEE: $80
Experimental Surfaces

Tues, Jan 2, 2024:    1:00 pm – 4:00 pm (CT) 
Wed, Jan 3, 2024:    9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT)
Thurs, Jan 4, 2024:  9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT)
Use your sewing to create lines and dynamic textures, focus-
ing on constructing stitched and mixed media surfaces. In this 
workshop, we will use machine embroidery and one type of 
water-soluble stabilizer in a variety of ways to create lace-like 
structures where stitch holds the piece together. Along with threads, experiment 
with combining an assortment of materials like plastics, papers, and yarns to cre-
ate a variety of samples exploring different texture and colour combinations.
     In this two and a half day workshop, you’ll learn the basics of how to work with 
two types of water-soluble fabric (Sulky Solvy® & Sulky Fabri Solvy®) and some 
special ways to use materials. We’ll look to scraps of fabric, yarn, wool, threads, 
ribbons and paper, and collage these elements together with stitching.

ARTIST’S STATEMENT:
In my work, I use a sewing machine to create 
thread drawings and large-scale installations. 
By sewing into fabric that dissolves in water, 
I can build up stitched lines on a temporary 
surface.  The crossing threads create strength 
so that when the fabric is dissolved, the thread 
drawing can hold together without a base. With 
only the thread remaining, these images appear 
as though they would be easily unraveled and 

seemingly on the verge of 
falling apart, despite the 
works raveled strength. I am 
interested in thread’s as-
sumed vulnerability, its abili-
ty to unravel, and its strength 
when it is sewn together.
     Through an exploration of 
line and its 2D and 3D impli-
cations, stitch is used in my 
artwork to explore various 
concepts such as connec-
tions to home, the fibers of 
the body and more formal 
considerations of thread’s 

accumulative presence.  I explore embroidery’s 
duality- its subtle quality versus its accumu-
lative presence and its structural possibilities 
versus its fragility. Through experimentation 
and creation within my studio, I continue to 
investigate line in the context of embroidery, 
drawing and installation.

ONLINE REGISTRATION OPENS FOR THIS WORKSHOP ON SEPT 5 • www.nsng.org

www.amandamccavour.com


VIRTUAL WORKSHOP #2:   FEE: $65   Watercolor Quilts
Thurs, Feb 8: 9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT)
In this workshop Carolina 
will teach her process 
to create a “Watercolor 
Quilt.” First there will be 
a discussion about Color 
Theory, the chromatic cir-
cle and the 3 variables of 
color. Then Carolina will 
guide you through the 
process of choosing fab-
rics to create a beautiful 
transition with colors (like 
painting with watercol-
ors!). She will teach the 
process, step by step, to create a “watercolor quilt.” This workshop 
will provide you with new techniques and color theory knowledge 
that will allow you to feel confident designing, cutting, and sewing in 
an improvisational way – but with some rules – to create beautiful 
movement in your quilts.

February 2024
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Carolina Oneto trained as an Industrial Engineer and has a Master’s 
degree in Business Engineering. She worked both in industry and as a 
university professor for more than 10 years in Chile. In 2010, living in 
Buenos Aires, she discovered patchwork and studied patchwork and 
quilting with Cecilia Koppman and Teresita Leal, two internationally fa-

mous Argentinian quilt artists.  In 2016, 
Carolina returned to Chile and studied 
“Interaction of Color” at the art school 
of the Catholic University of Chile.  This 
study marked the development of her 
work that she is known for today. Stong 
interaction of colors is always a relevant 
part of each of Carolina’s quilts.
      Carolina’s quilts have been exhibit-
ed in many Quilt Festivals around the 
world, including Paducah Quilt Week, 
Quiltcon, Festival of Quilts in Birming-
ham, Houston Quilt Festival, European 
Carrefour du Patchwork, Fiberart In-

ternational, Schweinfurth Art Center, Festival do Patchwork Gramado 
and Floripa Quilt Festival (both in Brazil). Additionally, her work has 
been featured at art centers and galleries in Europe, USA and Chile. 
     Carolina currently lives in São Paulo, Brazil. There she has her own 
studio, from where she continues creating and developing her art and 
teaching that WE ARE ALL CREATIVE. 

• WEBSITE: https://carolinaoneto.com/
(with links to her blog and social media)

Textile Artist Carolina Oneto

VIRTUAL WORKSHOP #1:   FEE: $50
Curves and Transparencies
Wed, Feb 7: 9:30 am – 3:00 pm (CT)
Carolina will talk about Color Theory and how to create a 
Color Transparency effect with fabrics. Carolina will also 

teach you how to 
cut complex and 
curved shapes 
from fabrics and 
to how join these 
curved shapes by 
machine. Using 
this knowledge 
participants will 
design and con-
struct their own 
unique mini quilt 
top.

VIRTUAL LECTURE – 
Tues, Feb 6, 2024, 9:30 am (CT):
Limits and Creativity
It may be counterintuitive, but limits are essential to 
creativity. Limits allow us to create connections, to avoid 
paralysis from too many choices and to get a deeper un-
derstanding of our medium. In this lecture Carolina will talk 
about what kind of limits we can use to empower our own 
creative process.

CHOICE OF 2 VIRTUAL WORKSHOPS – SIGN UP FOR ONE OR BOTH!

ONLINE REGISTRATION OPENS FOR THIS WORKSHOP ON SEPT 5 • www.nsng.org

https://carolinaoneto.com/


ARTIST’S STATEMENT:
I love textiles. I finger fabric in expensive stores. I buy one 
skein of yarn just because I need to have that color where I 
can see it every day. During my lifetime I have knit countless 
sweaters and blankets, made quilts, felted wool, hooked 

rugs, tried to weave, 
sewn and darned, and 
done all sorts of stitch-
ing and embroidery.  
But mostly I have made 
baskets.
     That does not make 
me special. Humans 
have made baskets for 
thousands of years. 
To my mind the first 
basket was a cupped 
hand with the fingers 
intertwined. They 
have made them with 
whatever they: cedar 
bark in Alaska; bamboo 

in Japan; discarded telephone wire today in South Africa. 
There is no end to the possibilities when it comes to making 
a basket. The rich traditions of basket making from around 
the world provide many possible architectures and count-
less fiber techniques. Baskets are an invitation to play with 
shape, color and texture.
     I can’t know what my work will be about for other people, 
but I hope it will provoke something, that it will be a starting 
place for an emotion or a thought. And, missionary that I 
am, I hope it will convert them to being artists in their own 
way, always looking for what is beautiful and interesting, 
perhaps where they least expect it.  And I hope it will make 
them appreciate, even briefly, how wonderful and complex 
the world is.

• Website: https://loisrussell.com
(with links to her blog and social media)

March 2024
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Lois Russell’s fiber work reflects her history as a basket mak-
er. She teaches nationally, and has won numerous awards 
including Category Winner in Excellence in Fiber 2016.  Her 
work has been featured in Fiber Art Now and several books 
on fiber arts including  500 Baskets. In 2021 she was honored 
with a Lifetime Achievement Award by the National Bas-
ketry Organization.  Her work is in private collections and is 
represented at the Racine Art Museum, Fuller Craft Museum 
and the Kamm Collection. Russell has served on the boards 
of the National Basketry Organization and of CERF+ and is 
currently on the boards of the Boston Society of Arts and 
Crafts and Penland School of Crafts.   

Textile Artist Lois Russell

IN-PERSON WORKSHOP:     FEE: $190
New Uses of an Ancient Technique  
Tues, March 5:  1:00 pm – 4:00 pm (CT)
Wed, March 6:  9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT)
Thurs, March 7: 9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT)
Basket making is an ancient craft and today’s artists are using its 
techniques to create sculptural pieces that challenge the definition 
of “basket.” This workshop will focus on one technique, twining. 
Using colorful waxed linen thread students will learn basic twining, 

creating designs with 
two colors and how to 
make a base and con-
trol the shaping of a 
basket.  Students can 
expect to finish one 
small basket (2 inch-
es) and to begin an-
other.  The materials 
kit includes a base for 
the first basket and all 
the waxed linen you 
need.  Students only 
need to bring a pair of 
sharp scissors. 

HYBRID LECTURE – Tues, March 5, 2024, 9:30 am (CT):
From There to Here: A Life of Fiber
Lois Russell grew up in a family that made things, all the time and 
everywhere.  If you were female in her family, that meant you made 
things with fiber.  In this talk Russell will (try) to trace how this her-
itage has played out in her life moving her from making doll clothes 
to exhibiting internationally.  

ONLINE REGISTRATION OPENS FOR THIS WORKSHOP ON NOV 7 • www.nsng.org

https://loisrussell.com


April 2024
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Joe Cunningham has been a professional quilt artist since 
1979. He has written essays on the subject for museum 
catalogues, books and magazines. His book, “Men and 
the Art of Quiltmaking” was the first book on its subject. 
In 2009 he received a grant to study with the Gees Bend 
quilters in Alabama. In 2010 he was artist in residence at 
the De Young Museum in San Francisco, which purchased 
one of his quilts for its permanent 
collection. Joe travels throughout 
the country and internationally to 
give lectures and workshops on 
quilt making. 
     His ten books on quilt making 
include the first biography of a living 
quilter, the first book on men who 
make quilts (“Men and the Art of 
Quiltmaking,”) and a definitive book 
on marking quilts for quilting called 
“Quilting with Style,” published by 
AQS. He has been seen on the PBS 
series Craft in America, the HGTV 
series “Simply Quilts with Alex 
Anderson,” as well as “The Quilt 
Show” with Ricky Tims and Alex 
Anderson, and others. Cunningham 
has performed his musical quilt show, “Joe the Quilter,” 
for guilds and theaters nationwide.  His latest book is “Joe 
Cunningham Quilts,” a collection of his quilts from the last 
15 years.
     Joe Cunningham has been invited to give lectures in 
museums and colleges including the DeYoung Museum, 
University of Michigan, the Chicago Art Institute, the Shel-
burne Museum, and the International Quilt Study Center 
and Museum, The National Quilt Museum and the San Jose 
Museum of Quilts and Textiles and others

• WEBSITE: http://www.joecunninghamquilts.com/
(with links to his social media)

Artist Joe Cunningham

IN-PERSON WORKSHOP:   FEE: $195
On the Edge          
Tues, April 2: 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm (CT)
Wed, April 3: 9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT)
Thurs, April 4: 9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT)
In this workshop Joe Cunningham will intro-
duce participants to several of his favorite 
improv techniques and one of his favorite 

compositional devices. In the first 1/2-day session Cunningham will 
introduce the techniques and provide time to get comfortable with 
them. The second day starts with a design exercise that will lead to 
your design for the entire project. Using the Cunningham’s techniques, 
students will complete the workshop with a mid-size quilt, about 48” 
square, and plenty of new ways of working. 

HYBRID LECTURE – 
Tues, April 2, 2024, 9:30 am (CT):
My Life In Quilts
Joe Cunningham will tell the story of how he 
got started quilting in 1979 and how he pro-
gressed to the quilts in his current style.

“I make quilts to be positive existential objects, that 
will look and feel like something that can warm you 
against the coldness of the universe.”

– Joe Cunningham (from his website)

ONLINE REGISTRATION OPENS FOR THIS WORKSHOP ON NOV 7 • www.nsng.org

http://www.joecunninghamquilts.com/


ARTIST’S STATEMENT:
Felted wool combined with cotton fabrics 
and embroidery stitches are my chosen 
materials. My goal is to strengthen my 
artistic work and learn new techniques 
that will provide growth in the skills I use. 
I have recently explored Indigo Shibori and 
printed dyeing techniques and have includ-
ed those fabrics in current work. I enjoy 
hand appliqué as well as pieced work but 
always include added stitches for texture and pattern. I use Apliquick© 
tools to form the shapes I appliqué. 
     I love sharing the creation processes with others as much as creating 

the works. To that end I have created patterns for 
others to use and welcome opportunities to teach 
techniques with student design driven composi-
tions. Additionally, participating in an art quilt group 
has been wonderful for constructive criticism and 
building friendships. I highly recommend it! 
    Nature is my main inspiration; however, I have 
started to venture into abstract pieces. I live in NE 
Ohio and enjoy taking in the insect and plant life 
at our pond and perennial garden.  All colors are 
intriguing to me and I spend a great amount of time 

planning the colors to use in my pieces. I tend to start louder with color, 
then quieter, but have also created with a monochromatic color scheme 
using texture and shape to define the subject matter.

May 2024
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Fabric has always been a part of Felice Dahl-
hausen’s life. She grew up with a grandmother 
and mother who sewed clothing and could put 
together an outfit in no time at all. Her father 
was in the textile business in Manhattan, and 
Felice would sometimes go into the city with him 
on Saturdays. 
     Felice received her BFA at Kent State Uni-
versity in Ohio and spent thirty-two years as 
a high school art teacher; teaching drawing, 
painting, photography and graphic design. She 
had received great satisfaction in teaching and in 
exposing her students to varied art experiences 
and possible career options.
     As much as Felice loved teaching, at retire-
ment she made the decision to devote time to 
her own learning and fibre art. While she had 
always quilted she now had time to explore new 
possibilities with fabric and thread; creating art 
quilts instead of bed quilts.

Textile Artist 
Felice Dahlhaussen 

IN-PERSON WORKSHOP:        FEE: $155
Create a Vase of Flowers

Tues, May 7, 2024: 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm (CT) 
Wed, May 8, 2024: 9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT)
Thurs, May 9, 2024: 9:30 am – 4:00 pm (CT),
Using Felice’s pattern 
shapes for vases and 
flowers, you will be 
guided through the 
design and wool 
appliqué process. It 
will be your choice 
to add some cotton 
accents with instruc-
tion given. Dahlhau-
sen teaches using 
Apliquick tools but 
those who already 
do needle turn or the 
starch method may 
do that instead. Students designs will be lightly fused 
to the background and whipstitched in place. Decora-
tive embroidery stiches will be taught. On day two you 
will learn and create embellishment stitches to add 
detail, color, and texture. The finished size is 12" x 16." 
Everyone’s finished work will be different. 

• WEBSITE: http://www.felicequiltdesigns.com  
(with links to social media)

HYBRID LECTURE –  Tues, May 7, 2024, 9:30 am (CT): 
Adding Color with Texture and Stitches
Felice will talk about her discovery, inspiration, and development as a textile 
artist. In presenting her varied projects, she will further discuss her processes, 
resources and materials used.

ONLINE REGISTRATION OPENS FOR THIS WORKSHOP ON NOV 7 • www.nsng.org

http://www.felicequiltdesigns.com
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  Loose Ends &
Gathered ThreadsNSN G

The newsletter of the North Suburban NeedleArts Guild 
is published monthly (except for the summer). 

A digital copy is sent out via email a few days before each 
meeting.  It’s also available on our website. 

Our Oct issue will be sent out the end of Sept
(Submission deadline: Sept 20)

Please contact Newsletter Editor Jan Harrington 
with Show & Tell, announcements or corrections:   

janQharrington@gmail.com

Post your projects on INSTAGRAM!
@needleartschicago

#northsuburbanneedleartsguild

Share your work and stories of interest
on our FACEBOOK page: 

North Suburban NeedleArts Guild

WEBSITE: www.nsng.org 

The purpose of the North Suburban NeedleArts Guild is to foster 
the art of needlework and to encourage a high standard of 
design, innovation, and technique in various forms of fiber arts. 
New ideas and techniques are developed through lectures, work-
shops and other group gatherings.  Members are encouraged to 
show their own talents at meetings.

• MEMBERSHIP: Annual membership dues are $52. Our 
membership year starts on Aug 1 and ends the following July 31. 
If you have a change of address, phone or email address, contact 
Membership Chair: Susan Sances, membership@nsng.org

• MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY: A digital directory will be sent to 
all members in October. It includes names and contact info for 
members, calendars, by-laws and other information about NSNG. 
Updates will be made as needed. It is for your personal use only!

• MINI WORKSHOPS are taught by NSNG members. If you are 
interested in teaching a class, contact Mini-Workshop Chair: 
Elizabeth Guillette, ekguillette@gmail.com

• IN-PERSON EVENTS AND WORKSHOPS are held at Gloria Dei 
Lutheran Church (1133 Pfingston Rd, Northbrook) unless other-
wise noted. Please park in the back lot – on the east side of the 
church – and enter at that door.

• GUESTS ARE WELCOME: Guests and friends are free the first 
time they attend, after which they must join the Guild to continue 
attending.

• FREEBIE TABLE: Members may bring in fiber-related items they 
no longer need. PLEASE take home any unclaimed items!

FOR YOUR INFORMATION
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A digital
membership

directory 
with names and 

contact info for all 
members will be sent 

out in October. 
Be sure our 

membership chair
has your current info

and photo!

NOTE: 
The email addresses in 
this newsletter are for 
your personal use only 

so members can
contact each other.

https://www.instagram.com/needleartschicago/
https://www.instagram.com/explore/tags/northsuburbanneedleartsguild/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/476139865741418
https://nsng.org/

